
KENTUCKY MEDICAID PROGRAM 

PUBLIC NOTICE 

 
March 12,2025 

The Cabinet for Health and Family Services, Department for Medicaid Services (the 

Department) in accordance with 42 CFR 447.205, hereby provides public notice of changes to 

long term care rates effective July 1, 2025.  

 

The Department is amending its State Plan to implement a quality program funded by the 

provider assessment.  

 

Additionally, the Department is clarifying how payment for ancillary services is part of the per 

diem rate, using the Kentucky Medicaid Nursing Facility Ancillary Supplemental Schedules.   

 

 
 

Fiscal Impact: $ 

 

The Department for Medicaid Services estimates the total fiscal impact will be $0.00 

 
 
Public Comments 

 

A copy of this notice is available for public review at the Department for Medicaid Services at the 

address listed below. Comments or inquiries may be submitted in writing within thirty (30) days 

to: 

 
Commissioner’s Office 

Department for Medicaid Services, 6W-A  

275 E. Main Street 

Frankfort, Kentucky 40621 


